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IAF
ET'S begin  the  new  year  with  a
prayer for missions:  “O God, who
hast made of one blood all nations

of  men  for  to  dwell  on  the  face  of  the
whole earth, and didst send thy blessed
Son to preach peace to them who are far
off and to them that are nigh; Grant that
all men everywhere may seek after thee
and find thee.  Bring the nations into thy
fold,  pour out thy Spirit  upon all  flesh,
and  hasten  thy  kingdom;  through  the
same  thy  Son  Jesus  Christ  our  Lord.
Amen.”   From the 1928 Book of Common
Prayer.

L

Thanks to everyone who has helped keep
our Fellowship growing and filling a need
in  so  many different  places  around the
world.

Many thanks to Fr. Glenn  Galenkamp,
St.  Barnabas  Traditional  Anglican
Church,  Moose  Jaw,  Saskatchewan,
Canada,  for  his  help  in  formatting this
newsletter.  

God bless,           

Erv Lischke, Executive Director

Note…..The ecclesiastical reference book,
Ritual Notes, 11th ed., is still available.  If
you  wish  to  order  a  copy,  log  onto
www.deusbooks.org  or,  contact  DEUS
Publications, All Saints Anglican Church,
15 McDowell Rd., Miles River, NC 28759
USA.  Cost for the book is $45 US plus
shipping charges.

In addition,  The Practice of  Religion by
Archibald  Campbell  Knowles  is  also
available from DEUS Publications.

Letter from the President of the Board

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

It  is  my  privilege,  as  President  of  the
Board  of  Directors  of  the  International
Anglican  Fellowship,  to  send  you  this
annual message.

The  IAF  has  had  a  busy  and  very
successful  year.  We  have  served  the
missionary  work  of  the  Traditional
Anglican Communion in very important
and necessary ways. 

http://www.iaftac.org/


The  IAF  is  supported  by  the  faithful
generosity of parishes, clergymen and lay
people  throughout  the  world.  We  give
thanks for all who provide the necessary
funds in the service of God's holy church.

All clergy and many lay members of the
church say the daily  office.  Prayer is  a
vital  part  of  our  lives  as  Christians.
Clergymen are required to pray the daily
office  of  Morning  and  Evening  Prayer,
focusing  their  hearts  and  minds  while
observing  the  Anglican  way  of  prayer.
While many of us say the daily office in
parish  churches,  at  times  we  find
ourselves travelling. How many times do
we  say  the  office  in  hotel  rooms  or
conference rooms or even out of doors?  

Wherever  we  find  ourselves,  the  quiet
and  often  solitary  life  of  prayer
continues.

In a similar way, the very tangible life of
the  IAF  continues.  Often  quietly  and
through  the  prayerful  giving  of
Sustaining Members and friends, we are
able  to  provide  support  for  the  wide
ranging  missionary  activity  of  God's
church.  As Christians,  we  are  called  to
prayer.  As  Christians,  we  are  called  to
charity. These are inseparably linked in
God's call to us.

Faithfully in Christ,
The Most Rev. Brian Marsh, President

A Partnership at Work

Last  summer  the  IAF,  the  Cathedral
Church  of  Saint  John  the  Evangelist
(ACCC), and members of the Diocese of
the  West  (ACA)  joined  forces  to  help
provide  a  little  relief  with  three
shipments of non-perishable food to our
brothers  and  sisters  at  St.  Mary’s
Anglican  Church  in  the  beleaguered
country  of  Venezuela.  The  first  totalled
160  pounds  and  was  sent  by  air  from
Toronto,  Canada  in  August  of  2018.  It
was  coordinated  and  funded  by  the
Cathedral  Church  of  Saint  John  the
Evangelist in Victoria, British Columbia
who  also  sent  a  second  shipment
totalling 320 pounds in January of 2019.
The  third,  weighing  240  pounds,  was
sponsored by the IAF and the Diocese of
the  West.  It  was  sent  by  sea  from Los
Angeles,  California  and  successfully
arrived in Caracas.  A total of 720 pounds
of foodstuffs was shipped. If the political
situation permits, a follow-on shipment is
planned for early this year.
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Members of St. Mary's Parish distributing contents of
the first shipment from Canada



Dear Judy Creel and Darlene Peacock,

On behalf of the members of St. Mary's, I
would  like  to  thank  you  for  the  care
package  you graciously  sent  us.  It  was
shared  among  the  members  of  the
congregation, office secretary, lay people
and clergy.

It is in these dire times that the love and
care  of  Christ  for  us  is  seen  through
others.  Once more, our heartfelt thanks.

Rubena,  Vestry  Member,  St.  Mary's
Anglican Church Caracas, Venezuela

Current Projects
URRENTLY,  the  Fellowship  is
providing  financial  support  for
seven missionary projects.  All of

these  involve  missionary  efforts  for
clergy and churches that are members of
the  Traditional  Anglican  Communion
(TAC).   

C
Traditional Anglo-Catholic Latin
American Province (TACLAP)  

Based  in  Guatemala,  Bishop  Ruben
Rodriguez, despite ill health, continues to
travel extensively throughout Guatemala
and other countries in Central America,
training  and  mentoring  new  priests,
coordinating church-related activities for
children,  conducting  mass,  confirming
new church  members,  and  coordinating
construction  of  new  church  buildings.
Bishop Rodriguez has been serving that
part of the world for over 28 years.  
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Bishop Rodriguez at the Portal de Belen Mission in
Columbia

St. Mary's Anglican Church, Caracas, Venezuela

Judy Creel, Darlene Peacock, and Tere Caicedo
packing boxes for the shipment from Los Angeles



The  TACLAP  contains  approximately
forty congregations.  The vast majority of
congregants are extremely poor and they
place a great deal of faith in the church.  

The IAF helps out with a monthly grant
to Bishop Rodriguez.  Part of this grant
helps  pay  for  the  bishop’s  essential
medications, the remainder supports his
clerical efforts and ministry.   
                  

Continuing Anglican Communion in
Zambia (CACZ)

Bishop  Andrew  Mukuyamba  is  the
ecclesiastical leader of this Diocese and is
also  the  sponsor  for  the  IAF  project.
Headquartered  in  Lusaka,  Zambia,  the
Diocese  contains  19  congregations
averaging  150  members  each.
Supporting  an organization of  that  size
and  geographic  dispersement  with  5
priests  and  3  deacons  in  a  country
suffering from widespread poverty must
be quite a challenge.  

Yet  Bishop  Mukuyamba  presses  on  by
continuing to build new churches, repair
and maintain older ones, while supplying
clergy with the sacramental necessities.
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Bishop Rodriguez with a few of the local musicians

Father Bernard Banda (centre) with congregants of
Msoro

Women's Fellowship renewal of vows 2018

BASIC Youth Conference



A Note from Bishop Mukuyamba:

We  are  the  Continuing  Anglican
Communion  in  Zambia  (C.A.C.Z.).  A
fellowship  committed  to  continuing  in
the Christian faith which our fathers had
and practised.  We have vowed never to
compromise the Word of God in any way.
Our  Parishes  are  found  in  Eastern,
Central, and Lusaka Province. We belong
to the Traditional Anglican Communion
worldwide together with similar Dioceses
in  South  Africa,  Zimbabwe,  Botswana,
Mozambique,  Japan,  Canada,  United
States  of  America,  Australia,  England,
South  America,  and  the  Torres  Strait.
Our leadership is  dynamic,  responsible,
hard-working and committed to pursuing
great things and excellence. Our vision is
to be a people of  God's  presence in the
world  and  to  have  a  church  that
demonstrates  strong  faith  in  God.  Our
mission  is  to  defend  the  Gospel  of  our
Lord Jesus Christ, to uphold the catholic
Faith  and  Doctrine,  and  to  build  a
vibrant  church for  the  future  based  on
credible leadership. 
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Girl's Brigade enrollment and re-dedication

Boy's Brigade enrollment and re-dedication

"It felt good being baptized. When the water was
sliding down my head on to my face, it was cold but I

liked it. My siblings (Sali, Luka and Belita) were
baptized too. I am happy to be baptized and now I
know God is by my side." Suwilanji, 12yrs Old. 

Ready to Travel!
Bishop Andrew at the wheel of his Ford Ranger. Made

possible by the generosity of IAF contributors



The Anglican Church in India (ACI)

For many decades, Indian Christians and
followers  of  other  non-Hindu  religious
beliefs have been marginalized and even
physically  attacked  by  members  of  a
strong  Hindu  nationalist  movement.
Violence  has  increased  dramatically
during the last decade and has included
the  burning  of  churches,  forced  “re-
conversions” to Hinduism, bomb threats,
distribution  of  threatening  literature,
burning of Bibles, destruction of property
at  Christian  schools,  colleges,  and
cemeteries,  and  the  murder  of  priests
and  other  Christian  workers.   Through
all  of  this  discord,  Archbishop  Samuel
Prakash, Metropolitan of the ACI, works
to  keep  a  Christian  presence  alive  and
functioning. The IAF provides a monthly
missionary grant to Archbishop Prakash
to  assist  him  in  his  efforts.  Funding
provides  scholarships  for  Christian
students  in  their  primary  classes,  for
families in need, and also helps fund an
annual youth camp.  

The  ACI  began  its  support  program,
“Come  Join  Hands  for  the  Poor  and
Needy”, in 2014.  Since that time, it has
awarded  scholarships  and  provided
financial assistance and clothes to many
children.   During  2018,  much  needed
items  such  as  beds,  mattresses,  bed
sheets,  slippers,  school  shoes,  sewing
machines,  folding  chairs,  room  heaters,
clothes  and  toys,  among  other  things
were distributed.  Contributions from the
IAF helped to fund this project.

Pictures from around the Anglican
Church in India
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Church Committee meeting after Church service
 at St. Thomas, Saharanpur

Baptism at St. Thomas Parish

Father David Chattri doing Sunday prayer meeting at
Gonda Parish, Uttarpradesh



The Anglican Church in Southern Africa

Bishop  Michael  Gill  continues  to  guide
the  Church  in  Southern  Africa  as  new
churches are planted and congregations
grow.   He  recently  shared  these
comments:

2018 was a fantastic year in terms of real
growth  and  stability.   We  are  making
enormous  progress  and  our  people  are
excited  about  their  church.   It  is  quite
exhausting trying to keep up with what’s
happening.  Thank you to the supporters
of the IAF.  You can be assured of real
use  and  real  growth…we  truly  are  a
“church on the move” out here.

Bishop Michael Gill

VISIT TO EASTERN CAPE REGION BY
BISHOP WELLINGTON MURINDA

In  July/August,  Bishop  Wellington
Murinda spent a month in the Eastern
Cape Region, working mostly in the rural
areas to build up their communities and
encourage  their  leadership.  He  also
assisted Bishop Gill a great deal in many
confirmations  in  the  parishes  of  the
region.

His  visits  were  particularly  appreciated
by  the  parishes  of  St  Monica,
Butterworth  and  St  Thomas,  Mtentu,
where Bishop Murinda spent a good deal
of his time, cementing relationships with
local traditional leaders and building up
the  laity  in  those  parishes.   We  praise
God for  his  ministry  amongst  us  and I
urge you to keep all the leadership of the
TAC  in  your  constant  prayers  and
intercessions.
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Prayer meeting at Amritsar Diocesan Village

Bishop Murinda at a Confirmation at St. Monica's,
Butterworth
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Bishop Michael Gill addressing the Congregation of St. Mary Madalene, Ga Rankuwa

The enthusiastic group of young people Cinfirmed at St. Mary Magdalene, Ga
Rankuwa

At the Parish of St. Stephen the Martyr, Tokoza, East Rand where part of the celebration was the Baptism of five very
young Christians...it was a time to rejoice with their families



Diocese of Puerto Rico and the Caribbean

The  Anglican  missionary  efforts  in  the
Dominican  Republic,  under  the  able
leadership of  Bishop Juan Garcia,  have
taken root and are growing.  For the last
six  years,  the  IAF  has  been  actively
involved  by  providing  a  portion  of  the
financial  support  necessary  to  sustain
these missions.  Here is Bishop Garcia’s
update:

The missionary work in the Dominican
Republic  continues  under  the  care  of
Father  Fanfi  Antonio  Dominguez.
Father Fanfi has a family of 5 and works
for the Water Authority in the Dominican
Republic.   He serves two missions: Our
Lady of Carmen and San Miguel (Saint
Michael).  

These  two  missions  are  far  apart.   He
goes  to  Our  Lady  of  Carmen  in  the
morning  and  in  the  afternoon  to  Saint
Michael.  He uses public transportation
to commute from one place to the other
because  he  doesn’t  have  a  car.   Saint
Miguel is a mission basically composed of
Haitian  immigrants  in  the  Dominican
Republic,  very  poor  areas.   Your
contributions to support this work have
been  key  to  the  success  of  our  efforts.
Without  it,  it  would  have  been
impossible.   Thank  you  very  much  for
your help, support, and contributions.

Bishop Juan Garcia

The  devastation  caused  by  Hurricane
Maria reached into what had previously
been  normal  activities….such  as
attending school and having the supplies
necessary  for  schoolwork.   The
Fellowship provided funding to purchase
these  supplies  so  that  the  younger
members of Fr. Fanfi’s flock are equipped
for the classroom.

International Anglican Fellowship February 2019                                                                                    Page 9

Bishop Murinda with Fr. Vena, Fr. Koliti, the clergy of Port Elizabeth and the newly
Confirmed young people of St. Mary the Virgin, Port Elizabeth



Sun Star Mission
Kyle, South Dakota, USA

The IAF and the Diocese of the Missouri
Valley (DMV) supported this mission in
the Lakota Sioux nation for several years
until it closed.  Father David McCready,
rector  of  St.  Francis  of  Assisi  Anglican
Church  in  Estes  Park,  Colorado,  has
taken  the  lead  in  re-establishing  the
mission.  Both the DMV and the IAF are
providing  financial  support.   The
Fellowship  has  assumed  responsibility
for the mission’s monthly electric bill.

Last year, many people volunteered time
and  energy  in  making  much  needed
repairs  to  the  church   building.    The
work continues….      
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The Sun Star Mission

School children with their backpacks full of supplies

Showing everyone how happy they are with their
school supplies



Providence Anglican Church in Indonesia

Father  James  Long  has  started  a
mission, the Providence Anglican Church
(PAC), in Jakarta, Indonesia.   Currently,
it  is  under  the  episcopal  authority  of
Bishop  Brian  Marsh  and  the  Anglican
Church  in  America.   Father  James  is
expanding the reach of his ministry into
other  parts  of  Indonesia.   These photos
show  the  results  of  his  efforts  in
Karawaci, Indonesia.
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Refurbishment in Progress

New porch being fitted.

Father John Armstrong baptizing Luke Allen Jaymz
Herman

Fr. James Long and Family



 A message from Fr. James to the IAF…

Thank  you  for  your  partnership  in  the
Great  Commission.   Our  current
ministry  includes  a Saturday Evensong
in Karawaci that has grown to include a
number  of  university  students  who  are
very helpful in every way. We have been
loaned the use of a small mansion there
for the next three years.  

It can hold 150 people on the upper dias
and perhaps 200 on the main floor.  Air
conditioning will be our great challenge.
We rented air conditioning units for our
Christmas events. 

These  [above]  pictures  are  from  our
Christmas  outreach.   Our  JoyCare
families  were  asked  to  invite  one
additional  refugee  family.   We  told  the
Christmas  story,  sang  the  “First  Noel,”
had  the  requisite  performances  by  the
JoyCare families as well as testimonials
from  refugees.   Following  dinner,  we
distributed  care  packages  to  50  needy
families.  Look  closely  and  you  will  see
that many Muslim families attended.  It
was quite something to hear their hearty
salutations of “Merry Christmas.”  

Photos  [below] were  taken  during  our
celebration of Carols and Lessons.

Posing by the Christmas tree are some of
our “regulars” from Iran and Afghanistan
along with a new friend from Sri Lanka.
The young man in the middle (wearing a
necktie)  is  Zawli,  who  is  considering
baptism.  Doing that is akin to crossing
the  Rubicon  for  Afghani  men…a
reconciliation  with  heaven  and  an
alienation  from  their  friends  on  earth
that is very costly.
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Small mansion on loan to the PAC

Small mansion on loan to the PAC

"Regulars" from Iran & Afghanistan



The young woman laden with gifts in the
photo  [below]  is  (Sandy,  our  JoyCare
Director.  

She has 15 refugee children enrolled and
three refugee young adults as volunteer
staff.  There are many more who want to
join, especially since Christmas, but we
have no bursaries for them.  Please pray
God will provide for that.

There  is  so  much  more  to  say  but  for
now,  thank  you.   The  gifts  of  our
Anglican  friends  at  home  have  greatly
encouraged  us  and  your  prayers  are
being answered.  The good news is being
preached to the poor---in the mansions of
the rich.

        In Christ,
        James

Father James has assumed a brave task
in a complicated part of the world.  We
wish him Godspeed with his efforts.  The
IAF  will  be  in  continual  contact  and
stands  ready  to  help  out  wherever
possible.   More  information  about  the
PAC can be found at:  www.sams-usa.org

Where in the World is
the IAF Helping Those

in Need?
Flags of the Countries Which Have

Projects That are Supported by the IAF

Dominican Republic            Guatemala

          India                          Indonesia

    Puerto Rico                    South Africa
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Carols and Lessons

Sandy, JoyCare Director



   United States                     Venezuela

 Zambia

The Sustaining Member
and 

Steward Programs
Sustaining Members

HE IAF  Sustaining  Member
program was begun in 2012 as a
tool  to  formally  recognize  those

churches  and  individuals  that  support
the Fellowship on a recurring basis.  For
example,  if  one  of  the  line  items  in  a
church budget contains a donation to the
IAF, that church is eligible to become a
Sustaining  Member.   Similarly,
individuals  or  families  who  desire  to
provide support on a regular basis can be
recognized as Sustaining Members.

T

This  program  helps  to  give  the  IAF
Board of Directors an idea of how to plan
distribution  of  donated  funds  for  TAC
missionary  projects  and  to  target  those
projects  that  are  most  in  need.   As  a
token  of  appreciation,  Sustaining
Members  are  presented  with  a  wall
plaque  (shown  below)…a  tangible
example of commitment and caring.

S  of  February  2019,  the  following
churches,  families,  and  individuals

are  a  part  of  our  Sustaining  Member
family.  Many thanks for your active and
continuing participation in support of the
IAF missionary projects:

A

Diocese of the Northeast, ACA, USA:
 Church of the Good Shepard, 

Charlestown, New Hampshire
 St. Margaret of Scotland, Conway, 

New Hampshire
 Trinity Anglican Church, White 

River Junction, Vermont 
 Trinity Anglican Church, 

Rochester, New Hampshire
 Olde St. Paul's, Portland, Maine
 St. Thomas, Ellsworth, Maine
 St. Luke's, Amherst, New 

Hampshire
 St. Matthias, Mystic, Connecticut
 St. Peter's, Deep River Connecticut
 St. Elizabeth's, Tuxedo, New York
 Holy Redeemer, Canandiagua, 

New York
 St. Nicholas, West Seneca New 

York
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Diocese of the West, ACA, USA:
 St. Augustine Anglican Church, 

Hamilton, Montana
 All Saints' Anglican Church, 

Fountain Valley, California
 St. Mary's, Los Angeles, California
 St. Francis, Portland, Oregon
 St. Peter's, Auburn, California

Diocese of the Eastern United States, 
ACA, USA:

 St. Stephen's, Timonium, 
Maryland

 St. George's, Columbus, Georgia
 St. Peter's Anglican Church of 

East Palatka, Florida

Diocese of the Missouri Valley, ACA, 
USA:

 Trinity Anglican Church, Prairie 
Village, Kansas

 St. Patrick, Hurst, Texas
 St. John's Cathedral, Quincy, 

Illinois
 St. Augustine's of Canterbury, 

Topeka, Kansas
 St. Dunstan's Church, St. Louis 

Park, Minnesota

Anglican Catholic Church of Canada:
 Cathedral Church of St. John the 

Evangelist, Victoria, British 
Columbia

 All Saints', Calgary, Alberta
 Church of the Resurrection, 

Edmonton, Alberta
 St. Barnabas, Moose Jaw, 

Saskatchewan

Anglican Church in Southern Africa:
 St. Andrew's, Johannesburg

Independent, U.S.A.:
 St. Andrew's Anglican Church, 

Phoenix, Arizona

Individuals & Families in:
 Abbottsford, British Columbia
 Alstead, New Hampshire
 Belchertown, Massachusetts
 Brewer, Maine
 Bridgeville, Delaware
 Canadaigua, New York
 Chulmleigh, Devon, England
 Huntington Beach, California
 Ivoryton, Connecticut
 Lawrence, Kansas
 Lexington, South Carolina
 Middletown, Connecticut
 Nashua, New Hampshire
 Peterborough, New Hampshire
 Scarborough, Maine
 Scottsville, Kentucky
 South Strafford, Vermont
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Spotlight on a
Sustaining Member

From Rev Aird:

I was born and lived in the very outskirts
of  London  (in  Upminster  Essex).   My
parents  –  very  good  ones  –  were  only
nominally  Christian  and  although  my
brother and sister were sent to Sunday
school  and  church,  it  was  primarily  to
give Mum and Dad time off.

During the beginning of the war, I was
evacuated  to  Gloucestershire  and  the
war had no real impact on me.  

We returned to London in 1943 in time
for  the  mini-blitz  doodle  bugs  and  V2
rockets but, where we were, we were not
that greatly affected.

My  own  “conversion”  occurred  when  I
was  15  when  –  quite  suddenly  and
unexpectedly,  I  was convinced God was
important  and  have  at  the  least,
attended church ever since.

When I completed school and, after two
years  in  the  National  Service  where  I
was  trained  as  a  telecommunications
mechanic,  I  went to college  and gained
my degree in Civil  Engineering.   I  was
now more active in the Church, being a
Sunday School teacher and a member of
the Parochial Church Council.
It  was  in  1958  that  I  started  courting
Elizabeth and we married in 1960.  Since
then, she has been a huge supporter and
encourager in everything we have done.

I  was  an  Associate  and  then  a  full
member  of  the  Institution  of  Civil
Engineers.   Along  the  way,  I  changed
professions and began teaching math.

Elizabeth,  myself,  and  our  three  sons
moved  to  the  West  Country  where  I
continued teaching math as head of the
local Math Department.  

It  was  during  this  time that  our  Vicar
asked me to consider becoming a Reader.
I  agreed  and,  for  several  years,  I  was
very active taking services or preaching
virtually  every  week.   When  our  new
Vicar approached me in 1975 to ask if I
would consider becoming ordained, I was
immediately  convinced  that  this  would
be the right thing to do.  After a two year
“Geriatric” General Ordination Course, I
was ordained Deacon in 1977, appointed
Curate  in  Burnham  on  Sea,  and  then
priested in 1978.  

International Anglican Fellowship February 2019                                                                                    Page 16

Erv Lischke, IAF Executive Director, with the
Reverend Robert and Elizabeth Aird at their home in

Chumleigh, Devon, England



I  served at  St  Peter’s  in  Taunton until
1987  and  became  Rector  of  All  Saints
Dulverton Somerset where I stayed until
1994.  Eventually, the Church of England
became too  liberal  for  my  comfort  so  I
resigned  and,  with  help  from Bp Louis
Falk,  established  a  new  parish  in
Dulverton…St Phillip and St James, the
first service being held on May 1, 1994.
After more than 20 years we have still
have  a  small  but  very  faithful
community.   Although  we  do  not  know
what the future holds, so long as we try
to do what is right and leave to Him to
sort things out, as St Julian of Norwich
once said, “All will be well, and all will be
well, and all will be very well.

Stewards
HE IAF  Steward  program  has
been  established  as  a
management  tool  and

communication link between the Board of
Directors  (specifically,  the  Executive
Director)  and  members  of  various  TAC
churches  and  organizations.    Working
with  the  IAF  Executive  Director,
Stewards (who are volunteers) will assist
the  Board  by  maintaining  contact  with
and  funnelling  IAF related  information
to the churches and individuals in their
home  dioceses.    This  will  include
distribution  of  newsletters,  collection  of
donated  funds,  and  information
concerning the IAF mission and planning
goals.   They  will  also  field  questions
regarding IAF operations  and will  help
identify  candidates  for  the  Sustaining
Member Program.  

T

Currently,  we  are  pleased  to  have  five
active  Stewards  and  are  looking  for
volunteers  to  take  the  lead  in  Canada
and the United Kingdom:

 The Very Rev. Merrill Perkins, 
Diocese of the Northeast, ACA, 
USA

 Darlene Peacock, Diocese of the 
West, ACA, USA

 Sarah Albert, Diocese of the 
Missouri Valley, ACA, USA

 Rosa Halbert, Diocese of the 
Eastern United States, ACA, USA

 The Traditional Anglican Church 
in Britain CURRENTLY VACANT

 Jenny Gill, Johannesburg, South 
Africa, Diocese of Pretoria and 
South Africa

 Anglican Catholic Church of 
Canada CURRENTLY VACANT

Anyone interested in becoming active in
the IAF Steward Program should contact
Erv  Lischke  in  Montana,  USA,  at:
406-642-3085 or electronically at: 

iafoffice@wildblue.net 
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Spotlight on a Steward

The  Very  Reverend  Merrill  Raymond
Perkins  was  born  on  July  6,  1956,  in
Austin,  Minnesota,  the  first  child  of
Raymond  and  Nancy  (Merrill)  Perkins.
When  he  was  age  2,  the  young  family
moved  to  Old  Saybrook,  Connecticut,
where  his  maternal  grandfather,  the

Reverend Edward R. Merrill, was Rector
of Grace Episcopal Church.

Father Perkins was educated in the Old
Saybrook  Public  School  system,  also
attended  Xavier  High  School  in
Middletown,  Connecticut,  from  whence
he graduated on June 4, 1974.  Two years
later,  he  was  hired  on  with  Amtrak  in
New Haven, Connecticut.  During his 40-
plus  year  career  there,  he  worked  at  a
variety  of  clerical  positions,  including
Locomotive  Dispatcher,  Ticket
Clerk/Agent,  Ticket  Receiver,  and
Drawbridge  Tender.   He  retired  from
Amtrak on December 29, 2016.

On May 17, 1980, he was wed to Jennifer
Jane  Wood of  Poughkeepsie,  New York.
They have two children, John and Sarah,
who  both  reside  the  the  area  of
Chattanooga,  Tennessee.  Jennifer  has
been  severely  afflicted  with  Multiple
Sclerosis for many years, and has been in
nursing care for over 13 years.

Father  Perkins  was  baptized  by  his
grandfather  in  Minnesota,  and  was
raised in the Episcopal Church. A lifelong
and active churchman, he committed to
the  Anglican Church  in  America  (ACA)
while an observer at the Diocese of the
Northeast (DNE) Synod in Conway, New
Hampshire, on October 2, 2009. 

Five  weeks  later,  he  was accepted as a
Postulant  for  Holy  Orders,  and  in
December  of  that  year  commenced
studies  in  the  Diaconal  Track  at  Logos
House  of  Theological  Studies.  He  was
licensed as a Lay Reader in the DNE on
April 30, 2010 and in late May was asked
by  Bishop  Brian  Marsh  to  resume
services  as  a  Lay  Missioner  at  St.
Matthias Church in Mystic, Connecticut. 
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A  few  previous  congregants  began  to
attend  again,  and  several  new  folks
joined the community. On July 16, 2011,
he was made a Deacon at St.  Matthias
Church,  and was ordained a  Priest  on
December 20, 2014.

Father  Perkins'  gift  for  administration
have  been  recognized  following  his
organization of the DNE Synods held in
Mystic in 2013 and 2016, and the House
of  Bishops  and  Executive  Council
meetings  held  in  Mystic  in  September
2015.  At the 2013 DNE Synod, the then
Deacon  Perkins,  was  elected  to  the
Diocesan Standing Committee, on which
he still serves.  In September of 2015 he
was  asked  to  assume  the  duties  of
convening the DNE Clericus retreats.  In
July  of  2016  he  was  asked  to  serve  as
Diocesan  Steward  for  the  International
Anglican Fellowship.  In March of 2017
he  was  appointed  to  fill  a  Clerical
vacancy on  the ACA Executive  Council,
and  was  elected  to  a  3-year  term  in
October  of  that  year.  Most  recently,  he
was appointed as Area Dean in the DNE,
covering  Southern  New  England  and
Eastern New York State. Many hats the
good Reverend wears, all in joyful service
to our Lord Jesus Christ and His Church!

A New Way to Contribute
AmazonSmile

Amazon.com  has  implemented  a  new
program  designed  to  support  qualified
non-profit charitable organizations….like
the IAF.  If you shop online, simply logon
to  smile.amazon.com.  Once  on  that
website, you can choose from millions of
products  that  are  eligible  for  the
donation  program.   This  service  is  free
and product costs are the same as those

available  from  Amazon.com.   The
difference  is  that  the  AmazonSmile
Foundation  will  donate  0.5%  of  your
purchase price to the IAF (or to any other
qualified  charity  you  may  wish  to
support).   For  instance,  if  you  were  to
spend  $50  USD  on  smile.amazon.com
and designate the IAF as your charity of
choice,  the  Amazon  Foundation  would
contribute 50 cents to our Fellowship.  It
does not sound like much but, over time
it  can add  up.   There  are  two  ways  to
access the Fellowship on AmazonSmile:

1.   Log  onto  smile.amazon.com/ch/57-
0890899, 

or

2.  Log onto smile.amazon.com and then
search  for  “International  Anglican
Fellowship.”
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Certificates Available
The  certificates  shown  below  are
available for sale through the IAF office.
They can be modified to fit  your needs.
They are printed on durable card stock
paper and come with an envelope.  

Unmodified  certificates  are  $2.00  US
each plus postal charges.

If  you  would  like  to  have  information
inscribed, please contact Erv Lischke at:
406-642-3085  or  electronically  at:
iafoffice@wildblue.net
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Financial Wrap-up for
2018

HE numbers  were  really  flying
into  various  “pots  and  buckets”
throughout 2018.  The chart below

is  a year-end summary breakout of  our
most notable financial efforts during the
year.   This  list  does  not  include  every
expenditure  –  for  more  detail,  contact
Erv  Lischke  at  (406)  642-3085  or  via
email at iafoffice@wildblue.net

T
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